PPCA Minutes

January 21, 2016

Meeting was called to order at 7:45 by President Joanne Gold.  Directors in attendance were: Joanne, Breck Hitz, Andy Anderson, Camille Keating, Samuel Casillas, Danny Estrella, Marcia Settel, and Bruce Ferry.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved subject to the amendment that Danny’s comment about the Shawn Rhodes project be removed.  (Note: A subsequent inspection of the October 15 minutes revealed that no such comment was present in the minutes.)

Nominations were made for members of the 1916-17 PPCA Board of Directors:

Joanne, Marcia, Sam, Danny, Bruce, Breck, Camille, Andy Anderson, Andy Narraway, and Barbara Lubben.  By unanimous consent, all nominated individuals were named to the Board.

The Board members nominated and approved the following officers for 2016-17:

president: Danny

vice-president: Marcia

treasurer: Bruce

secretary: Breck

Treasurer’s report:  Bruce reported that he was near the end of the complex, multi-year project to change the institution’s official name from Pedro Point Improvement Association to Pedro Point Community Association.  Even though we’ve been calling ourselves PPCA for many years, the official name registered with the state is “...Improvement...”, and hence that’s the name on our bank accounts, which causes confusion.

Bruce said that 2015 had seen a net gain in our liquid assets of about $10,000, and our gross from rentals had been about $44,000.  A second checking account for the bathroom project had been established, and about $28,000 was transferred from the existing account to the new account.  (Together with about $2,000 worth of bathroom bills already paid from the existing account, $30,000 has been transferred from the PPCA treasury to the bathroom project.)  

The treasurer’s report was unanimously approved.

Firehouse committee:  Danny reported that the bathroom project was essentially on schedule, despite a few minor problems that Andy Anderson described.  Andy added that these problems would not have significant impact on the project’s cost, and that he was “on pace” to complete the project within the $40-to-$50k budget.  Among the many improvements that will be present in the new bathrooms are an on-demand hot-water heater, floor drains, and a hose bib in the bathrooms.  Danny reported that enough penny tiles to cover the floors of both bathrooms – 140 of them – had been assembled.

Once the bathrooms are completed, Danny wants to repaint the inside of the building.  The Shugars have agreed to provide the supplies, and the tentative date is the weekend of February 20, the same weekend as the Movable Feast.  

As far as fundraising is concerned, Joanne reported that about  $17,000 had been raised from the community, including gifts from many Pedro Point residents who rarely if ever participate in Firehouse events.

Events Committee   Marcia reported that the kickoff for Operation Access (aka the bathroom project) had been very successful, with a good turnout for both showing of the film about the Firehouse history.  Although the event was not intended primarily as a fund raiser, $720 was contributed during the evening.

The progressive dinner, or “Movable Feast,” is scheduled for February 20.  Marcia is recruiting both hosts and guests.  The Shugars have agreed to host the dessert course.

There will be a combined potluck and Grand Opening of the refurbished Firehouse, with the new bathrooms, sometime in March or perhaps April.

The committee plans for the annual Chili Cook-Off  to return in the fall of 2016.  Joanne has graciously offered to chair the event.

New Business

· Gwen Holden proposed that a “Little Library” be installed at the Firehouse, and she offered to pay for it and maintain it once installed.  The “Little Library” concept has been implemented in many communities throughout the U.S.  It involves a small, weatherproof box where neighbors can exchange books.  For the Firehouse, an ideal location would be the side of the garage structure, facing Danmann.  Gwen’s proposal was unanimously approved by the Board, and the Board expressed appreciation for her generosity.

· Joanne has gotten complaints about cars turning “donuts” late at night in the field outside the Devil’s Slide Taproom.  She asked if anyone know who might be responsible, but nobody did.

· Sam reported on the Land Trust’s progress in restoring the Pedro Point Headlands.  The existing motorcycle trails will be decommissioned, and new pedestrian trails will be constructed.  The South Ridge Trail – the trail overlooking the Tom Lantos Tunnel – will allow equestrians and bicyclists, but the other trails will be pedestrian only.  The Headlands will eventually be turned over to San Mateo County.  The Land Trust has several sources of funding, including $1.1 million from the Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation Division of California State Parks, and $350,000 from San Mateo County Measure A.

· Danny reported that he’d heard complaints from several neighbors about excessive speed on our neighborhood roads.  Many times, he said, the blame lies with people in short-term rentals.  Danny agreed to find mailing addresses for the owners of these properties, and generate a suggested letter requesting that they request their renters to drive at reasonable speeds.

Joanne adjourned the meeting at 8:55 PM

Respectfully submitted,

  - Breck Hitz

